
 

diary 

Work hard, be nice 

DATES  

Term 1 Week 8 Wednesday 20 March  

 FRIDAY 22  MARCH 
>Eel Festival Workshops 

 
TUESDAY 26 MARCH 

>Greater Western Region Lawn Bowls - 
Ararat  

 
WEDNESDAY 27 MARCH 

>Wellbeing Day 
>Student Leadership Meeting 

>ILP Interviews (3:45pm-6:00pm)  
 

THURSDAY 28 MARCH 
>End of Term 1 (no scheduled classes) 

>ILP Interviews (9am-12pm) 
 

MONDAY 15 APRIL 
>Term 2 commences 

 
WEDNESDAY 17 APRIL 

>Yr 7 2025 Information Evening 
 

THURSDAY 25 APRIL 
>ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

 
FRIDAY 26 APRIL 

>School ANZAC Assembly 
>Kinder & Yr 3-4 Partnership 

 
WEDNESDAY 1 MAY 

>Student Leadership Meeting 
 

THURSDAY 2 MAY 
>Black Ranges Cross Country—St Arnaud 

 
MONDAY 6 MAY 

>Mid West Complex Cross Country 
 

WEDNESDAY 8 MAY 
>Lake Bolac and District Athletics (Primary) 

 
MONDAY 13—FRIDAY 17 MAY 

>Education Week 
 

THURSDAY 16 MAY 
>Education Support Personnel Day 

>Walk Safely to School Day 
>IDAHOBIT Day 

>Kinder and Yr 5-6 Partnership 
 

FRIDAY 17 MAY 
>House Athletics 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Friday Fun Day  



 

 

PRINCIPAL’s 

Term 1 has shaped up to be a busy and productive term. It has also flown by so quickly. Students are 

well established in their routines and are making great progress in all areas. Students have been doing 

some amazing work in using their voice and agency to organise activities and effect change in the 

school. Congratulations everyone on a fantastic term. I hope to see you all at ILP meetings next week. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL AGM 

Last night we had our Annual General Meeting of School Council, followed by a General Meeting. 

Huge thanks and congratulations to all of our school council members, particularly to our newly 

appointed office bearers: 

 

Already our discussion have been centred around school improvement, consistency and developing 

engagement. Last night we welcomed Chloe and Bentley Hague as student representatives, both were 

able to share valuable insight into student perceptions and provide updates on the important work 

being undertaken by Student Leadership Group (SLG). A reminder that all meetings are open to our 

school community, please advise in advance that you will be attending to ensure we have adequate 

seating and catering provided. I am looking forward to an amazing year ahead with this team. 

 

EEL FESTIVAL & WORKSHOP 

This Friday the Eel Festival team has organised a workshop for our Year 3-10 students. There will be 

lots of fantastic cultural information, including information on eels and their importance and 

instruments using animal skins. The festival is a great way to explore culture, music and art. Families 

are encouraged to attend the festival.  

PRESIDENT Jonathan Box 

VICE PRESIDENT Virginie Woolidge 

TREASURER Justine Liston 

PARENT MEMBERS 

Lisa Wardlaw 

Justine McQualter 

Sue McKenzie 

Zena Kilpatrick 

STAFF MEMBERS 

Emily Michell 

Giselle Allgood 

Jessica Brady 

Kirralee Keilar 

STUDENT MEMBERS Student volunteers on rotation. 

CO-OPTED COMMUNITY MEMBER Position vacant. 



 

 

PRINCIPAL’s 

FILMSTAR FRIDAY 

Our SLG encouraged students to dress up as their favourite film stars and participate in a range of 

activities last week. There were some amazing costumes and loads of fun had by all. The SLG met 

after the event to consider feedback and how they will make the next Friday Fun Day even more 

successful. Well done to the organising committee for all of their hard work. 

 

GIRLS IN STEM / BOYS IN STEM 

Four of our Year 9 Science students have been selected to participated in STEM programs at the 

Ballarat Technical School. These take place on two consecutive days per term and allow them to 

explore a wide range of Science opportunities. The program includes engagement with industries and 

specialised science equipment that isn’t readily available in schools. Congratulations to Chloe, Maggie

-May, Harmony and Marshall for their selection for these programs. 

 

 

 

 

 

INDIVIDUAL LEARNING PLAN MEEINGS 

These are an opportunity to meet with your child and teacher to set goals, discuss progress, successes 

and challenges. We encourage all families to attend and strongly encourage students to be present 

and lead the discussion. These meetings are open on Compass. Meetings with Miss Hill will be 

scheduled next term, as she is currently on leave until the end of term. Year 7-11 families will receive 

information about this early next term. 

 

 



 

 

SCHOOL FOR STUDENT LEADERSHIP 

Three of our Year 9 students, Bryce, Harmony and 

Grace, were fortunate enough to be amongst only 

2% of students across the state to attend the 

School for Student Leadership. This is a term long 

residential experience and our students were 

hosted at Don Valley. They have participated in an 

array of cultural activities and leadership 

development exercises. I will be joining them on 

Friday to tour the facilities and to listen to 

community project presentations from our students 

and those from other schools. We are looking 

forward to having them return to Lake Bolac 

College for Term 2 and to watch their community project come to life.  

 

UNIFORM 

Most students are in full school uniform, which has been fantastic. This was a topic of conversation at 

school council and we will be working to ensure all students are in full uniform and meeting the 

expectations set for our school. Please be assured that if support is required, we are able to offer help 

and support in getting students into the correct uniform. 

 

UNIFORM POP UP SHOP 

Make accessing uniform even easier, by donating or collecting items from our pop-up uniform shop at 

ILPs. This will be set up in Room 3, just down from the main office. Please help yourself to uniform 

items and if you have any you wish to donate, please bring them along.  

 

As we approach the end of term already, I would like to wish all of our families a safe and enjoyable 

Easter.  

 

 

 

 

 

Giselle ALLGOOD | Principal 

PRINCIPAL’s 



 

 

SCHOOL  

 

 

 

 



 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK  

PREP:   

For showcasing attentive listening skills, and as a result making great gains in his 

academic abilities.  
 

YEAR 1-2:  

For being a supportive and kind classmate who always tries her best to achieve her goals.  

YEAR 3-4:  

For coming to class with a can do attitude and being a great classmate to all, Well done 

Kodi  

YEAR 5-6:   

For always being organised, ready to learn and extremely resilient.  

YEAR 7-8:   

For being a huge support for staff and students during the swimming sports day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK  

PREP:   

 For working hard on forming letters clearly when writing. Keep up the fantastic work, 

Manawa-Rose.  

YEAR 1-2:  

Everly has done a great job this week by being resilient in her learning, in all classes. As 

well as always showing staff and students respect. Great work, Everly.  

YEAR 3-4:   

For working hard at all tasks, and showing great achievement, keep up the good work.  

YEAR 5-6:   

For showing great perseverance and attitude during numeracy, applying his new 

strategies!  

YEAR 9-11:   

For working hard in all subjects and having a positive impact on those around her.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SLG REPORT 

Firstly, thank you to everyone for their support of Friday Fun Day on the 8th of March 2024. We raised 

$91.20 for the RSPCA through your donations and from buying popcorn. It was a really fun day, lots of 

students dressed up as a film star or character. The winner of our best-dressed competition was 

Sophie McLean as ‘Elsa’. Her prize was to choose the lunch time movie, and it was Garfield: Live 

Action. Lots of students loved it and enjoyed snacking on popcorn in the gallery. 

At our most recent SLG meetings, we have been discussing ways to improve our school facilities 

including moving the cricket nets to the bottom of the hockey oval and tidying up the cricket pitch. We 

also found our temporary footy goals so we can play on the oval.  

Last night at School Council, I shared an update on what SLG has been working on and our new 

President Jono Box asked if parents and community members could join us on future ‘Friday Fun Days’ 

and he also offered to organise some community members to build a fence around the chooks to keep 

them safe. We will send an invitation to families to join us at our next Friday Fun Day, which is in week 

6 next term. Also, if you would be interested in helping Jono with the chook shed, please contact the 

school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL 

Bentley | SLG Student Representative 



 

 

YR 7-8 ENGAGEMENT PROGRAM 

On the 21st of February  the 7-8’s completed a modern day cooking challenge. The challenge was to 

create the product on the front of the cooking box to the best of their ability. For some people this was 

a first time cooking a packet mix. It was fair to say all designs come out looking amazing. The judge for 

this competition was Miss Rachel Rose it was a very hard to choose the winner but it was all based on 

effort and how they come out. Kaden  was our over all winner with his red velvet cup cakes. 

We had our first excursion for the program to Willaura on the 6th of March where we met with Pete, 

the owner of the Willaura Bakery. We had a tour of the bakery and were able to make our own pizzas. 

Afterwards we went to the Willaura Nursing Home and met with some of the residents and had a 

chance to sit down and talk to them. Once we got back to school, we were busy in the kitchen making 

chutney, jams and relish for our community cook-up.   

On the 13th of March, The Year 7-8 Engagement Class went down to the lake with the Willaura Nursing 

Home residents. We learnt to cast a line and put a worm on our hooks. Unfortunately, no one caught 

any fish or eels but Axel did catch a stick fish! So it was a sausage in bread for lunch. We shared some 

stories, did you know Charles (pictured with Charlotte on the next page) was in a winning Premiership 

team for Hawthorn? It was a very good experience for everyone.  

 

We are looking forward our trip to Ararat this week, where we will be visiting Gum San and J-Ward 

SCHOOL  

Indy & Charlotte | Yr 7-8 



 

 

YR 7-8 ENGAGEMENT PROGRAM 

 

SCHOOL  



 

 

KINDER PARTNERSHIP PROGRAM 

On Thursday the 7th of March the Lake Bolac and District Kindergarten came to visit the Year 1 and 

Year 2 classroom as part of the Kinder Partnership Program.  

On the day the Kindergarten Students were able to practice their pre-handwriting skills see what life 

will be like for them when they attend school. 

With the Year 1 and Year 2 students, the Kindergarten students listened to the book 'Elmer' which 

showcases the importance of being inclusive of everyone and how to be a good friend. After listening 

to the book the classes were able to complete two art and craft activities a 3D Elmer one to be on 

display in the Kindergarten and the other in the Junior school area, and a bunting with their own 

coloured in Elmers. The buntings will also be on display at both schools. 

The Year 1 and Year 2 students had a great day showing leadership, resilience and achievement in 

taking care of and helping the kinder kids. We all look forward to their next visit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL  



 

 

SCHOOL  

BLACK RANGES SWIMMING 

On Wednesday 6th March, six primary students travelled to Horsham Aquatic Centre for the 2024 Black Ranges 

Divisional Swimming Championships. 

 

The Results are as follow: 

• 11 Years Girls Backstroke: Minnie McDonald - 7th (58.05) 

• 12-13 Boys Backstroke: Will Blackburn - Equal 7th (50.28) 

• 12-13 Girls Backstroke: Mia Wardlaw - 18th (1:01.03) 

• 11 Girls Breastroke: Matilda Box - 8th (1:08.96) 

• 12-13 Boys Breastroke: Will Blackburn -11th (1:09.39) 

• 9-10 Girls Freestyle: Georgina Thom - 15th (55.47) 

• 11 Boys Freestyle: Charlie Thom - 7th (47.62) 

• 11 Girls Freestyle: Minnie McDonald - 20th (53.13) 

• 11 Girls Freestyle: Matilda Box - 22nd (54.35) 

• 12-13 Girls Freestyle: Mia Wardlaw - 27th (53.20) 

• 12-13 Girls Freestyle Relay: Mia, Minnie, Matilda & Georgina - 8th (3:51.81) 

 
Unfortunately Sophie Blackburn was ill and unable to attend the event 

 
A huge thank you to Lisa Wardlaw and Jane Blackburn for attending the event as parents, and driving the students. And 

a massive congratulations to Minnie, Will, Mia, Charlie, Matilda & Georgina for their efforts. 



 

 

SCHOOL  

MID WEST COMPLEX TRIATHLON 

On Tuesday 12th March, Lake Bolac College hosted the annual MWC Triathlon. Mortlake and Derrinallum attended on 

the day, as Hawkesdale were unable to attend.  

 

The Triathlon is made up of four sections: Junior Boys, Junior Girls, Senior Boys and Senior Girls. In each section school 

can enter up to three teams, with one person swimming 250m, one riding 7km and one running 2km. 

 

In the Junior Girls section, our team of Indy V, Chloe H and Charlotte B finished 3rd with a time of 43.22. Our Junior Boys 

team of EJ P, Riley R and Kelvin H finished 5th with a time of 39.11. Next our Senior Girls team, which was made up of 

two Junior students, Chloe H and Charlotte B finished 2nd with a time of 47.00. And Finally, our Senior Boys team of 

Alex L, Mark HD and Jake H finished 4th with a time 37.37. 

 

Below are the overall results: 

Congratulations to all competing students and the other students who helped out with lap counting and other jobs. Also 

thank you to Mr Geddes, Miss Hill and Fiona for filling jobs on the day. 

 

 

MWC TRIATHLON 

OVERALL RESULTS 

School Junior Girls Junior Boys Senior Girls Senior Boys Total Time 
Average 

Time 

Mortlake College 37:33:00 29:17:00 30:33:00 25:30:00 122:53:00 30:43:15 

Lake Bolac College 42:33:00 39:12:00 47:00:00 37:36:00 166:21:00 41:35:15 

Derrinallum College 47:55:00 38:56:00   86:51:00 43:25:30 

Dave Keating | Sports Coordinator 



 

 

SCHOOL  

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S NEW IN THE LIBRARY 
  

 Ella has settled in to life at Eden College. She loves her friends and 

 exploring her new school. When she accidentally uncovers a 

 hidden diary, Ella’s curiosity is sparked. As she follows the clues in 

 the diary, Ella discovers there is more to Eden College than meets 

 the eye. Can she work out who wrote the secret journal?  

 

 

 

 

 

READING AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following students on their Reading Awards. Keep up the great reading! 

 

TEACH YOUR CHILD TO READ IN 100 EASY LESSONS 

We have two copies of this book that we would love to share with you. 

Please collect from the office to borrow.  

 

 

 

Levi     25 nights 

Manawa-Rose   25 nights 

Te Oro    25 nights 

Hamish   25 nights   

Alex B   25 nights 

Jasmine P   25 nights 

Mia    25 nights 



 

 

SCHOOL  

LUNCHBOX IDEAS—Mini Tomato and Cheese Quiches 

Recipe from Women’s Weekly Food 

LUNCHTIME ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 

Ingredients 
• 2 sheets frozen shortcrust pastry, 

thawed 

• 2 eggs 

• 1/4 cup cream 

• 2 tablespoon milk 

• 1/4 cup grated tasty cheese 

• 12 cherry tomatoes halved 

• 8 whole parsley leaves 

Instructions 
• Preheat oven to 200°C (180°C fan-forced). Lightly grease eight 8cm fluted, loose-bottom flan 

pans  

• Cut 8 x 10cm rounds from the pastry. Press into pans. Prick the base with a fork. Chill 10 

minutes. Bake 5-6 minutes, until lightly golden  

• In a jug, whisk eggs, cream and milk together with a fork. Season to taste. Pour evenly into the 

tart cases. Sprinkle with cheese  

• Gently press three tomato halves and 1 parsley leaf into the egg mixture. Bake 10-12 minutes, 

until set  
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LIVING THROUGH LEARNING PROGRAM 

Ms Rose runs the Living through Learning Program where students are able to build social skills and 

resilience. This term the groups have been working on making positive choices and teamwork skills. 

Today the students made smoothies and were responsible for taking the smoothie orders from staff 

members. The students all enjoyed their smoothies which resulted in a few milk moustaches! 

 

WEEK 9 LUNCHTIME ACTIVITIES 

Monday 

• Athletics 

• Bowling 

• Library 

• Minecraft Club (Prep, Years 3 & 4) 

 

Tuesday 

• Athletics 

• Bowling 

• Library 

 

Wednesday 

• Athletics 

• Bowling 

• Library 

• Minecraft Club (Years 5-10)  

 

Thursday 

• No classes—ILP’s in the morning 

 

Friday 

• Good Friday 



 

 

COMMUNITY  

 

Hot Shots Tennis will be held at the Lake Bolac Tennis Courts on Tuesdays during Term 1.  

Blue stage (pre-school kids) will commence at 3:30pm and Red/Orange stage will commence at 4pm. 

Sessions will be $5 per week. Please contact Rach Howard on 0488 263 990 or Sarah McLean 0439 

629 258 for more details.  

 

 

TENNIS LESSONS FOR SENIOR STUDENTS AND ADULTS 

Dr Bernandine Atkinson will be offering free tennis lessons on Tuesdays at 4pm for Senior Students 

and adults  who are interested in learning to play tennis socially. Sunday morning lessons may also be 

arranged if there is a demand. Dr Atkinson is a qualified teacher with a Graduate Diploma in Outdoor 

Education. If you are interested in participating, please message Dr Atkinson on 0468 991 469.  

If you have unused racquets at homes that you would like to donate to the program, that would be 

appreciated.  
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COMMUNITY 

P (03) 5350 2302    

E lake.bolac.co@education.vic.gov.au 

90 Montgomery Street Lake Bolac, Victoria 3351     

www.lakebolacc.vic.edu.au 


